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	Proposed Metro Red Line/Orange Line Underground Connection

The Daily News has inquired about a proposed underground connection between the Metro Red Line Station and Orange Line Station in North Hollywood. Staff reported that our agency has submitted a TIGER grant application to the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) to build an underground portal that would directly connect the Red Line at Mezzanine level underneath Lankershim Boulevard to the Orange Line station to greatly improve the efficiency of passenger transit connections. Metro is seeking $17.6 million in a federal grant to match its own $4.4 million contribution to the project. The FTA is expected to announce grant recipients this summer, and if funded, Metro could begin construction in 2013, with possible completion of the underground connection in mid-2014. The project is not anticipated to impact the historic Lankershim Depot, and is expected to assist in the continued revitalization of the North Hollywood area. The story is expected to run tomorrow.  

Los Angeles Business Journal Looks at Rail Car Procurement

On Monday, April 2, 2012, the Los Angeles Business Journal is expected to publish an article about Metro’s pending light rail vehicle procurement. Staff from our Contract Administration and Media Relations departments spoke briefly with a reporter regarding this rail car procurement. Staff noted that the stakes are high and our agency must receive new rail cars in a timely manner to support opening of Expo Phase II and the Metro Gold line Foothill Extension. Staff mentioned that our agency also needs option vehicles to replace aging Blue Line cars. Staff also noted that while the Federal Transit Administration has allowed consideration of a domestic job component in evaluating the three bidders, the federal government emphasizes that this can’t be considered local job preference. Staff explained its recommendation but declined to discuss protests filed by Siemens and CAF USA. The reporter may file a public records request.
Metro Orange Line Extension Street Closure
Full Street Closure and Final Street Paving

As part of the continuing construction activities for the Metro Orange Line Extension, the Contractor will be implementing continuous street closures for the final grind and overlay (street paving). Full street closures will take place along the intersections of Canoga Avenue/Vanowen Street and on Canoga Avenue/Sherman Way from Friday, March 30, 2012 from 9:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 31, 2012. Full street closure of Canoga Avenue/Prairie Street will take place from 9:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 31, 2012, weather permitting. To view the complete construction notice, please click here. 

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120329_Full_Street_Closure_Canoga_Vanowen_Sherman_Way_Prairie.pdf
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